District 25 Meeting Minutes May 2, 2017

Attending: Chris B, John St, Michael Y, , Shanda R, John S, Audley W, Latif D, Miles B, Rick O, David B, Diane M, Randy H, Rita D, =10 GSRs, 1 AGSR, 1 ADCM, 1 DCM

Opened meeting 7pm

Opened the meeting by reading "3rd Legacy of Service" from the service manual.

Recited "I am Responsible".

Read Tradition 5 from The Traditions Illustrated pamphlet. Was shared that's AAs only true purpose.

Read Concept 5 from the Concepts Illustrated pamphlet. Randy shared on the importance of the minority opinion and how it can change the minds of others to vote differently. AA seeks "substantial unanimity" when reaching a decision (at least a two-thirds majority).

Roll Call and Group Issues-

Randy H. - DCM No issues

Rita D. – ADCM No issues

Audley W. - West Oak Lane No group issues

John St. – Hands of Hope No group issues

Miles B. /Secretary – Day by Day No group issues

Michael Y. – Top of the Hill AGSR Asked for input from District about issue of windows being cleaned at their meeting place. Was told to check their rental agreement if they have one'

Rick O. - Top of the Hill -Incoming GSR

David B. – Chestnut Hill No group issues

John S. – Conscious Contact No group issues

Diane M. – Sunshine - Fifteenth annual "Gratitude meeting" Sunday June 11, 2017 at 3 pm.

Shanda R. – Osceola – Celebrating their anniversary Saturday May 20, 2017 at 1 pm

Latif D. – Wister No group issues

Chris B. /Web servant – Good News - Asked for some advice for making their treasury strongbox more secure. Have lost some 7th tradition envelops. Suggested to make it more difficult by making the opening slot smaller. Maybe they can tape it from the inside of the strongbox.

Read in the service manual Chapter 5 "The Area Committee".

Minutes of April meeting read and amended to reflect John S. is GSR for Conscious Contact. Accepted with correction.

Treasurers report read and accepted.

ADCM – Was in contact with Districts 60 and 22. Is working on contacting 26, 27 and 28.

Web Servant – Called Go Daddy to see about adding 4 more email addresses to accommodate the secretary, treasurer, ADCM and DCM. Will cost about 5 dollars more per year. Told to get back with District to see if it can be pro-rated for this year.

No other committee reports. MORIAR REPORT REPORT OF THE RE

DCM Report – Received an email on April 14th, Melanie Mc. Alternate Delegate Resigned effective April 10th. Ken D. was offered and accepted the position. The first Mini-Assembly will be June 10, 2017 at Spring Brook Volunteer Fire company, 20 State Route, 690, Spring Brook Township PA 18444. The second Mini-Assembly will be June 24, 2017 at St. Michael's Lutheran Church, 109 East Doe Run Road, Unionville (Kennett Square), PA. 9AM

Old Business – John S. will check literature rack at Chelten ave. medical center.

New Business - Web servant to check with Go Daddy on email addresses for District 25 officers

Motion to close. Meeting closed at 9pm. With Serenity prayer